Dear Family,

We have been so close to having summer in the Northwest, we can almost imagine it as possible.  I believe it will come when the rain stops...   (Ed. Note: Come on down to South Texas if you want to get acquainted with summer.)
We hope the rest of you are enjoying some sunshine, and great family reunions.

This newsletter especially focuses on the Wolfensberger family stories, produced by Bill Spargur.

Please send along these precious histories and stories so all of us can enjoy reading about our cousins.  Every family has a story to tell.  Just living life is a story in itself.

I want to share with you a very special living tribute story about one current Wolfenbarger descendant, my own cousin, Sandra Lewis Allison and her husband, Doug Allison.

Sandra is a devoted mother and wife, and even more than usual now, a devoted niece to my own Mother and Dad, and brother.  Sandra and Doug work and live in the same Idaho town with our parents.  [Sandra was able to buy our Grandmother and Grandfather’s very old home there.  She and Doug have been remodeling it for the last several years.] 

Every day they go to visit my folks, and my brother who lives next door. 

They often fix our folk’s evening meal, clean their houses, take them to the store, and hair dresser, take them on rides in the country and across the valleys, and now they plan to take them on a 10 day vacation to the Northwest where my sister and I both live.  Our parents are 86 and 83, my brother, 62, all pretty much homebound.  Sandra takes our brother a strawberry milkshake every day, too.  Sandra works full shift, early hours of the morning, sees Doug only a few hours each evening before he goes to work, then, does all of this.  She and Doug have been the ones to take my brother and father to the hospital lately, when they needed to be there.  Mother had a hip replacement last August, Dad a hernia repair lately, and our brother pneumonia and compression fractures.  

We are forever grateful to our wonderful cousins for doing this great service, that we have been unable to do ourselves.  

Our family descends from the gracious Missouri Wolfinbarger/Wolfenbargers, out of Aurora, Lawrence county, Missouri.  

Sandra (and Doug) are great examples of this kind heritage.  

Please share your stories with us, small histories - family stories of experiences in your lives.  Your stories can lift us all.

P.S.  Thanks to those who have been going to our Rootsweb WFA Family Data File site

http://worldconnect.rootsweb.com/cgi‑bin/igm.cgi?db=wfafamilyfile
and finding corrections to send to us.  Corrections are always welcome.  Please keep us up to date with information and sources.  

Our best for a great summer full of writing family stories.   
                                       MBL
